## PHILIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

## BARTLESVILLE, OKLAHOMA

October 5

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Doc:

I have been out of town for the past few days attending some tax meetings and I returned to find your letter of September 30, waiting for me at the office.

I feel fortunate in being a member of the Ever-Victorious Clan, and because I am a member I still think that we are unbeatable. I'll admit our waistlines have increased, but you'd better warn the new frosh--we are still plenty tough.

Our basketball schedule has been drawn up making it very difficult for me to tie in with yours plans. It seems that your opening conference game with Oklahoma on January 7 is the only date that will work out for me. I take it that you want us to play after a conference game, and therefore, I have not suggested any other dates, with reference to non-conference tilts. If the said date does not work out please let me know and maybe we can make other arrangements.

I'm hoping that we all can get together once again. It will be so much fun to play another game with the old team, let alone having the honor again to play under and for the Worlds Greatest Coach.

I saw the pictures we took in Kansas City and they seemed rather good. I hope that every one will benefit by them as much as the people who made them really think.

Hoping to hear from you soon and that our arrangements will work out, I remain

Sincerely yours,

R.C. Ebling

FDL/RCE